Peace Lutheran Church Council Meeting April 21, 2022
In attendance: Ronda, Linda, Sara, Larry, P.Melissa, I. Hillary, Dawn (via Zoom) Nicole, Maggie
and Joe

Opening Prayer
Call to Order
Identity and Mission Statement

Review Secretary’s report motion to approve Maggie, 2nd Joe, unanimous approval
Review Treasurer’s report motion to approve Sara, 2nd Linda, unanimous approval

Sign Up for Sunday treats April 24 Property, May 1 Worship, May 8 Life and Growth,
May 15 Youth, May 22 Stewardship, May 29 CYF

Pastor’s report

Intern’s report

Ministry reports

Parish Relations-3 new members. John Haley, Brandon Robinson and Tim Pauley. Yea!!
Property- another furnace went out. This is the 4th one this year. The property committee is very
disappointed that the locked thermostat covers have all been tampered with.

Additional Ministry reports were attached to the agenda

Old business-continuing to look for a Council member to represent Youth, Council Calls to congregation,
Almost completed. P.M will compile the comments and share at our May retreat, Little Saints-John Haley
and Dallas will be communicating with Rita Platt about costs and concerns.

New Business-P.M’s sabbatical request. There was quite a few questions and discussion. Recommend
that P.M completes the Lily grant application for 2023. Dates of sabbatical not approved at this time. Larry
motioned to approve, Sara 2nd, unanimous approval.

Should we form a sub-committee to look at financing and staffing? Ronda, P.M, Linda and Vickie Koehler
from the finance committee.

We all agreed to send a financial gift to Bill Haase for building our offering box. We also agreed that the
1st Sunday of every month starting in July will have some time set aside for a message from Stewardship.
Sara said August 10 for Shindig Il at her barn. Sara is attending a Cornerstone ministry seminar called
Life Re-launch. She will bring information to Council to see if it's something Peace would like to do. We
discussed the negative balance in the sound booth funds. Additional funding is coming in for the sidewalk
fund. Larry left a message for Sue Rawlings to see if she would consider taking over as Treasurer, this is
an unpaid position. The bookkeeper is a paid position.Hillary’s last day is the last sunday in August.

Pat Carlson’s letter. Pat has some funds that she would like to donate to a shed purchase. Ronda will
respond to Pat.

Communion-we will start Communion by intinction style May 1. Kits will be available for people that wish
to remain in the pew.

Council retreat will be at Ronda’s farm on May 21. We will still have our monthly May Council meeting on
the 19th. .

We each lifted up in prayer 3 people from our call lists.

Larry motioned to adjourn Linda 2nd unanimous approval

We closed with The Lord’s Prayer.

Respectfully submitted, Linda Moore, Council Secretary






